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   You are invited to bring an Easter lily to the sanctuary on  
Saturday, March 30 as part of our celebration of the resurrection 
for Easter Sunday in Memory or in Honor of a loved one: 
 

In Honor of or In Memory of: (circle one) 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Your Name______________________________________________________ 
(Deadline for forms to be turned in is Sunday, March 24.) 

*%#�����+,!�	�������-
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Sunday, March 24 - Palm/Passion Sunday 
10:00 am - Palm Sunday Pancake Breakfast 

(Everyone is invited to attend and join in the Palm Sunday  
Processional to the 11:00 worship service.) 

11:00 Worship Liturgist: Christopher Wynkoop 

Thursday, March 28 - Maundy Thursday 
Worship with a celebration of the Lord’s Supper  

and the stripping of the church  - 7:00 pm 

Friday, March 29 - Good Friday 
You are encouraged to spend time in prayer and reflection. 

Sunday, March 31 - Easter/Celebration of the Resurrection 
Flowering of the cross 

(Bring spring flowers from your garden to place on the cross.) 
Receive the One Great Hour of Sharing Offering 

����.�����*%���%/�����
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   We enjoy the abundance of God’s blessings and by sharing 
these blessings with others, we bring joy to God and to our  
sisters and brothers.�Since 1949, Presbyterians like you have 
given generously to the One Great Hour of Sharing Offering, 

making an impact both at home and abroad. As we share together, we meet the 
needs of the most vulnerable members of God’s family. 
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I Danced in the Morning 

    I danced in the morning when the world was begun, 
    And I danced in the moon and the stars and the sun, 

 

    I danced on a Friday when the sky turned black;/It’s hard to dance with the devil on your back. 
    They buried My body and they thought I’d gone:/But I am the dance and I still go on. 

 

    They cut Me down and I leapt up high;/I am the life that will never, never die; 
    I’ll live in you if you’ll live in Me:/I am the Lord of the Dance, said He. 

 

    The imagery of this hymn is that of Jesus’ birth, life, death, and resurrection as a dance! How perfectly 
exhilarating is that? How freeing it is to dance your way through life! 
    At a recent Free Friday Fun evening, little Mia Phillips told her mother as she got in the car, “We 
danced, ate sprinkles, and laughed - it was perfect.” Dawn Phillips, Mia’s mother, shared that information 
in a note letting us know that her children had a fun time that evening.  
    Mia knows the best way to go through life is to have a chance to dance, to laugh, and eat a few cupcake 
sprinkles along the way!  
    How great it would be if we could retain that child-like wonder about life. We get caught up with so 
many serious matters, like paying the bills, being responsible, and providing for our loved ones that we 
forget the One who is the Lord of the Dance.  
    My encouragement to you is this: (the refrain from the hymn) 
 

Dance, then, wherever you may be;/I am the Lord of the Dance, said He, 
And I’ll lead you all, wherever you may be,/ And I’ll lead you all in the dance, said He. 

 

    So - take the challenge to be led by our Savior, the Lord of the Dance! Dance your way through life. 
              Learning to let the Savior lead, 
            

   I keep asking myself, “Where has February 
gone?!” Both classes spent the first half of the 
month preparing for Valentine’s Day. The older 
children took a day to learn about Abraham Lincoln 
and everyone took home a penny for each year of 
their age. Penguins were next on our list. Construct-
ing an igloo was the most fun. 

   As for the younger class, all of a sudden we are 
bulging at the seams! We accepted two new students 
last week, with three more interested in starting now. 
This has put us over the state limit for two teachers, 
so Ellen Kendall and Christine Bodendorf will help 

us on Tuesdays and Thursdays for 
the remainder of the school year. 

   One of the children who  
enrolled just moved to Orange 
from California. When they came to look at the  
preschool, mom was in tears because she felt our 
program and our space (thank you OPC!) was so 
wonderful. I always feel that no matter how many 
hours are put in, teaching preschool is truly a  
heavenly job. 

   Happy Spring! 
   Mrs. Ski 
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Greeters 
  3   Buckshot and Marjorie  
 Clements 
10   Dot Marks 
 
17   Fred and Lulu Sherman 
 
24 Ted and Suzanne  
 Sherwin 
31   Anne Somerville 

Nursery Helpers 
  3   Jeff and Lyndsey 
 Norberg 
10   Sharon Mohrmann and  
 Ralph Graves 
17   Ted Sherwin and 
 Melanie Rose 
24   Robert and Grace 
 Kendall 
31 Lynne and Anne 
 Clements 

Acolytes 
  3   Allison Norberg 
 
10   Grace Kendall 
 
17   Jackson Warmack 
 
24   Lyndsey Norberg 
 
31   Avery Warmack 

Children’s Church 
  3   Karen Tinsley and 
 Jacob Barragan 
10   Connie and Allison 
 Norberg 
17   Lynn/Anne Clements 
 Jennifer Ernst 
24   Rachel Gibson and 
 Denise Samuels 
31 Ellen and Grace Kendall 

������� �	����� 
������� 
��������� 
�������� ������� ���������

 
 
 

 

    1 
R. Wayne  
   Modena 
 
Session Retreat 

2 
Session  
   Retreat 

3 
9:45 Sunday School 
11:00 Worship 
Communion 

4 
Frederick  
   Higgins 
Lynn Clements 

5 
 
12:30 Knitters 

6 
 
 
5:30 Youth Bells 
6:15 Bell Choir 
7:30 Adult Choir 

7 
 
 
 
Committees 

8 
Rachel Crowder 

9 
Millie Tyner 
Syd Palmer 
8:00 CROP 
   Walk 

10 
9:45 Sunday School 
11:00 Worship 
12:15 Admin. Mtg. 
Daylight Savings  
   Time  

11 
Amy Kendall 

12 
Leighton Reid 
10:30 Morning  
   Circle 
12:30 Knitters 

13 
Don Ober 
 
5:30 Youth Bells 
6:15 Bell Choir 
7:30 Adult Choir 

14 
 
 
 
6:30 Finance 

15 
Cronin Warmack 

16 

17 
Luke Munger 
9:45 Sunday School 
11:00 Worship 
12:00 Chili 
1:00 Youth Conn. 

18 19 
Rialand Tucker 
Jenifer Davis 
 
12:30 Knitters 

20 
Liam McLeod 
 
5:30 Youth Bells 
6:15 Bell Choir 
7:30 Adult Choir 

21 
 
 
 
 
7:00 Session 

22 
Joyce Palmer 
Ryder Rose 
Zachary Ernst 

23 

24 
Palm Sunday 
9:45 Pancake  
   Breakfast 
11:00 Worship 
 

25 26 
 
12:30 Knitters 

27 
Lavinia Phillips 
John Mohrmann 
5:30 Youth Bells 
6:15 Bell Choir 
7:30 Adult Choir 

28 
 
 
7:00 Maundy  
   Thursday  
    Service 

29 
 
 

30 

31  
Easter Sunday 
9:45 Sunday School  
11:00 Worship 
5 Cents-a-Meal 

1 
Crawford  
   Harmon 

2 
Elinor Vazquez 
10:30 Morning  
   Circle 
12:30 Knitters 

3 
 
5:30 Youth Bells 
6:15 Bell Choir 
7:30 Adult Choir 

4 
 
 
Committees 

5 Indicates 
Birthday 

March 2013 



These readings are from 
the Revised Common 
Lectionary (RCL) and are 
often the basis for the  
sermon and anthem. 
These readings are offered 
to help in your preparation 
for worship on Sunday.  

While we don’t neces-
sarily have four readings 
on Sunday, the lectionary 
provides an Old Testa-
ment, Psalm, Epistle, and 
Gospel reading 
to prepare for worship on 
Sunday.    

   March 3 
Isaiah 55:1-9 
Psalm 63:1-8 

1 Corinthians 10:1-13 
Luke 13:1-9 

 

 March 10 
Joshua 5:9-12 

Psalm 32 
2 Corinthians 5:16-21 
Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 

 

March 17 
Isaiah 43:16-21 

Psalm 126 
Philippians 3:4b-14 

John 12:1-8 

March 24 
Palms 

Luke 19:28-40 
Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 

 
Passion 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Philippians 2:5-11 

Luke 22:14-23:56 OR 
Luke 23:1-49 

 
 
 
 
 

 

March 31 
Easter Morning 
Acts 10:34-43 OR 
Isaiah 65:17-25 

Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 
1 Corinthians 15:19-26 
OR Acts 10:34-43 

John 20:1-18 OR 
Luke 24:1-12 

 
Easter Evening 

Isaiah 25:6-9 
Psalm 114 

1 Corinthians 5:6b-8 
Luke 24:13-49 
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At its March meeting the session: 
 
· Examined and approved the ordination and  

installation of Scott Ernst and the installation of 
Lavinia Phillips as ruling elders on Sunday, 
March 3, 2013.  

· Approved minutes of the Stated Session meeting 
(1/17/13), the Called Session meeting (2/10/13), 
and the Congregational meeting (1/27/13).  

· Approved a recommendation that the Session be 
engaged in communicating our financial status to 
the church to emphasize the importance of our 
giving to provide the ministries of the church.   

· Approved payment of $150 for tree removal from 
the Hamilton Money Market to reimburse line 
500.520 in the Property budget.   

· The session approved the following curriculum:  
- Making Worship Real as a Bible Study for   
  Youth Connections.  

     - Seasons of the Spirit for the elementary Sunday      
       School classroom for 2013-14 

    - Acts (part of the Immersion Bible Studies series)  
       for the Calvin Class after Easter.  

    - Everywhere Fun Fair: Where God’s World  
      Comes Together as the 2013 VBS Curriculum 

· Cynthia Pedersen was elected Clerk of Session.   

· Approved the 2012 Statistical Report that was 
sent to the General Assembly. 

· Approved the pastor’s time away for continuing 
education (April 1-5, including Sunday, April 7) 

· Approved Women’s Sunday on Sunday, April 7. 

· Approved communion on Sunday, April 14. 

· Heard reports from commissioners to the  
February Presbytery meeting. 

· Approved the endorsement of Debbie Rexrode as 
an alternate commissioner to General Assembly 
in 2014.  

· Approved the promotion of the Camp Hanover 
Wish List.  

  Respectfully submitted, 
  Sandra McLeod, Clerk 
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   Our students are hard at work with classes and extracurricular activities. Please send them 
some words of encouragement while they pursue their studies.  

Emily Breeden, James Madison University, 1052 Lois Lane Apt B, Harrisonburg, VA 22807 
Leslie Clements, Christopher Newport University, 1000 University Pl, #1425, Newport News, VA 23606 
Lynne Clements, Union Presbyterian Seminary, 16311 Black Run Rd, Orange, VA 22960 
Martha Clements, Virginia Tech, 1011 Progress St, NW, Blacksburg, VA 24060 
Michael Crowder, University of Virginia, 316 14th Street, Charlottesville, VA 22903 
Rachel Crowder, Liberty University, MSC Box 101501, 1971 University Blvd, Lynchburg, VA 24502 
Emily Frobom, McAlister College, 1600 Grand Avenue, St. Paul, MN 55105 
Miranda Hogan, University of Virginia, 234 Dunnington, Charlottesville, VA 22904 
Alec Kendall, Elon University, 6611 Campus Box, Elon, NC 27244 
Sarah McClellan, James Madison University, 1056 F Lois Lane, Harrisonburg, VA 22801  
John Mohrmann, TC Williams School of Law, UofR Law, 39 Malvern Avenue, Apt 6, Richmond, 23221  
Dean Sherwin, Piedmont Virginia Community College, 10212 Little Skyline Drive, Orange, VA  22960 
Ella Stancill, Virginia Tech, 1200 Tom’s Creek Road, Apt H, Blacksburg, VA 24060  
Jonathan Stewart, Germanna Community College, 12196 Spicers Mill Road, Orange, VA 22960  
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����The Hebrance Scholarship was established by the 
family in 1985 to provide financial assistance for 
deserving students in the church family who are con-
tinuing their education after high school. These 
awards are made directly to the scholarship winner’s 
school. 
    If you are interested in applying, please submit a 
one-page essay which includes the following: 1) 
your future educational plans; 2) your activities in 
the community; and 3) how OPC and the church 
family influenced your life and goals. Send this  
to Cynthia Pedersen, Clerk of Session, by May 1. 
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   We are sending our college students a 
card to show them we are thinking of 
them. There are prayer cards in the hymnal racks 
and in the narthex. A list of the students is printed 
below and is also printed in the bulletin.  
   Pick up a card, write a brief note, address it and 
place it in the offering plate. We will collect them 
and mail them on March 18. You may also pick up 
some cards in the church office.  
   Congregational Care and  
   Commitment Committee 

�%�&���2%3#��
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   Congratulations to the youth 
for their collection of 461 cans 

of soup for Souper Bowl Sunday. Special thanks to 
all who supported this mission effort. The soup was 
delivered to the Love Outreach Food Pantry.  
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   Children and youth who are  
interested in learning to play the 
chimes and handbells are invited to join Debbie 
Rexrode on Wednesday evenings from 5:30-6:00 pm 
in the sanctuary. Rehearsals begin Wednesday, 
March 6. Let’s make a joyful noise!�
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   Starting this month, your 
Mission & Outreach  
Committee will provide  
information about the many 

mission activities supported by this congregation. 
Last year, the M&O budget was $14,400 and we’ll 
tell you how that was spent, and who it helped.  

   In addition to this budgeted amount, OPC (you!) 
supported the Joy Gift, the Peacemaking offering, 
One Great Hour of Sharing, and the Pentecost  
offering. You give monthly to Cents-ability. This 
year you gave generously to the Clean Water Fund. 
We raised extra funding for missions at the Christmas 
Bazaar. All these extra gifts added up to over 
$11,000. OPC truly has a heart for mission! 

   ReBuilding Together (RT) is an all volunteer 
group that provides basic health and safety home  
repairs for very low income homeowners. The  
volunteers come from area churches (including 
OPC), and they raise funds for materials from 
churches and individuals. In the past few months, RT 
has built several ramps for disabled homeowners, as 
well as some other general repairs. They have three 
more ramps to build this spring. Contact Cindy Reid 
to for more  
information. 

  Orange County Habitat for Humanity (OCHFH) 
is an all volunteer group dedicated to safe, decent and 
affordable housing; and the elimination of poverty 
housing. Habitat is a hand up, not a hand out.   

   Families must have sufficient income (between 25-
50% of the area median) to repay a 0% interest  
mortgage. They pay a down payment, and put in 
hours of sweat equity on their house, or the houses of 
others. We know that families are stronger, and that 
children do better in school when they have a stable, 
decent place to live. We work with housing, but what 
we build is community. If you want to be a part of 
this, contact any of the Board members listed. 

   OPC is heavily involved in this mission. We  
provide an office for OCHFH in our church. Board 
members include Denise Hall, Shirley Newman, 
Carol Couch, Pat Stewart, and Cindy Reid. Gene 
Whitaker keeps our web site current and interesting, 
as well as being the supervisor on our most recent 
house rehab project in Gordonsville.  

   Check out our most recent job and meet our latest 
partner family at www.ochfh.org. Many folks from 
OPC answer the call when Habitat has a work day…
thanks! 
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   Camp Hanover is our Presbytery 
camp just outside of Richmond. 
They are in need of many items to 
help kids enjoy their summer camp 
experience.  
   If you’d like to donate money 
toward items or the items them-
selves, please see Pastor Denise.  
Below is the list of needed items 
and the cost. 
 
 

· 3-Point Hitch Chipper/Shredder - $4,000 
· Commercial Reach-In Refrigerator - $2,900 
· 27” Heat Roll Laminator - $2,200 
· Laptop Computer for Day Camp - $800 
· Shure SM58 Wireless Mic Set (2) - $400 each 
· Gas Powered Pole Pruner - $659 
· Soccer Goal Nets (2) - $107 each 
· Portable CD Player (12) - $30 each 
· Water Pitchers (48) – $6 each 
· Woodburning Tools for Arts and Crafts (12) - 

$15 each 
· Scoop Nets (12) - $7 each 
· Camperships - $150 ea. (Any amount welcome)  
· Facility Improvements – Any amount 
· Program Enhancements – Any amount 
· Annual Fund Gifts – Any amount  
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�   The honor roll recipient for the month of February is Amy McClung. Amy joined our 
church as a youth and grew up in our church before moving to Northern Virginia. After  
living there for many years, she returned to Orange in the mid 90’s and came back to  
Orange Presbyterian Church. Since then, Amy has been very active in our church. She has 
served on the session and on several committees: Mission and Outreach, Finance, and Prop-
erty. She is always there for church clean up day to trim the shrubs and bushes, and was instrumental in 
publishing the previous church directory.   

   Of course, we all know Amy sings in the church choir and the Orange Community Chorus. We love to 
watch her when she gets going on some of those songs. Amy is always willing to help in the kitchen and/or 
bring food when we have something going on like the Lobster Dinner, funeral receptions, Lenten Services, 
or other meals. Amy also hosts the coffee fellowship with her mother several times during the year. She 
has been a strong supporter of the CROP walk. She walked with the group back when they walked twenty 
miles and even carried their own bathroom with them. Our little two miles is a snap for her, but she still 
gathers and is out there walking to raise money for the hungry. Amy, thanks for all you do for our church 
and our community.  
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   This year the CROP 
walk will be beginning 
and ending at the  

Orange Presbyterian Church. The walk is  
Saturday, March 9, with registration starting at 
8:00 am. Whether you want to walk alone or 
with a group, such as Youth Connections or the 
Choir, take a sponsorship form from the Narthex 
and collect sponsors (with donations) and then 
come walk. Part of the donations go to the local 
food pantry to help stop hunger in Orange 
County.  

6���	����7	�0�&%����
Beginning Balance 1/1/13      $    4,025.90 
Income   $  12,787.63 
Expenses   $  15,755.76 
Ending Balance 1/31/13 $    1,057.77 
Tax Liabilities   $       858.12 
Designated Fund  $       107.90 
Available Funds  $         91.75 

Special Offering: 5 Cents-a-Meal: $ 128.22 
Your continued generosity will help us maintain the 
ministries of the church. 
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   Come bring your favorite chili to our annual chili 
cook-off on March 17 immediately after church. If you 
add chocolate (like Nathan did last year) or make it 
really spicy, or even add spaghetti, we will all enjoy it. 
It is lots of fun and 
you might just win a 
prize.  
   Please sign up in the 
Narthex to bring chili, 
desserts or other items. 
Come vote for your 
favorite chili!  
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   We welcome Elder 
Lavinia Phillips and 
Elder Scott Ernst as 
members of the Class 
of 2015 who were 
installed on Sunday, 
March 3. 
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· Joyce Palmer 

· Ed Marks 

· Cynthia Pedersen 

· Jean Berckman 

· Maruchi Moreth 

· Mike Lewis 

 
· Wendell Nix 

· Louise Lord at Dogwood Village 

· Billy Fitch at Dogwood Village 

· Richard and Thelma Sanford at Dogwood Village 

· Margaret Chewning at Dogwood Village 

· Pat McCauley at America House 

Presbyterian Perspectives (ISSN) is published monthly by Orange 
Presbyterian Church, 162 West Main Street, Orange, VA  22960, 
Pub. # USPS 6040-20, Periodical postage paid at Orange, VA.  
Postmaster: Send address changes to: Presbyterian Perspectives, 
162 West Main Street, Orange, VA  22960 

· The Morning Circle meets on Tuesday, March 12 at 10:30 am at Dogwood 
Village. We will have a reception in honor of Louise Lord and Thelma Sanford 
for all their contributions and service to our church. Please contact Shirley 
Newman at 672-1023  for more information.  

· The Evening Circle meeting in March will be rescheduled due to the conflict 
with Maundy Thursday. Watch the bulletin for more information. 


